MINUTES OF MEETING OF EAST STOKE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON 7TH OCTOBER 2004.

PRESENT


Barry Quinn  -  Chairman





Tib Axon





Sara Grayson





Andy Saunders

APOLOGIES


Adrian Cullinane





Neill Child





Simon Cross





Liz Rudd

There was no PUBLIC PARTICIPATION at this meeting.

There were no DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
MINUTES of the last meeting as already circulated were confirmed as a correct record.

MATTERS ARISING

1. Rave  -  Chairman had met with Paul Croft on 14th October.  Liz Rudd also attended.  Chairman considered the results of the meeting were positive.  He had sent Paul Croft an e-mail confirming points raised at the meeting.  It was proposed to get together with the main stakeholders, i.e. Environmental Health, Police and Quarry Owners to prepare an action plan.  A round-the-table discussion would be held at some time.  One of PDC officers had searched the web and found a rave site which it was hoped could be monitored.  Landowners needed to make sure they had proper security which would discourage people from using this area in the future.  It was hoped steps could be taken to prosecute persons taking part in the rave and that it may be possible to effect Anti Social Behaviour Orders.
2. Parish Plan  -  Chairman confirmed 70 questionnaires had been returned.  Analysis of answers had been done.  Overall response encouraging.  Majority in favour of having a new village hall.  There were volunteers prepared to serve on a committee. This would be useful when the present Village Hall Committee retires shortly.  Open Day had been set for 6th/7th November.  Support had been promised from Roz Cartwright in the form of display boards, photos, etc.   People from PDC departments would be attending, i.e. energy conservation, recycling and transportation study.  Set up for the weekend in the week running up to the 6th.  Another newsletter would be prepared letting people know how the Plan was progressing and advertising the Open Day.  Steering Committee to deliver 16th/17th October.  Tib Axon to look through her photos for Church snow scene, as it was hoped to raise funds by producing a Christmas card of East Stoke.

3. War Memorial  -  Another quote (No. 3) had been received from John Broddle Stonemason of Portland for £2540.  It was hoped to obtain a grant from DCC Community Funding.  Chairman had requested copy of funding application form for second phase.  It would not now be possible to get repairs done in time for Remembrance Sunday 2004.

4.  St. Mary’s Ruins  -  Nothing further to report.

5.  Risk Assessment – Nothing further to report.

6. Monkey World  -  Letter received from Paul Croft.   Future development at MW covered by Policy SS5 in Purbeck District Local Plan under which development will be permitted within the site identified on the proposals map.  PDC said they could not force Monkey World to make a long term plan as the business was run on a day to day basis.  We had still not yet received a reply as to why our views on the Administration Centre were not reffered to the Planning Board.

7. Dog Fouling Bins – Nothing had been heard from David Topp as to when bins may be erected.

8. Wool Patient Involvement Group – This was now passed on to Parish Plan Working Group.

9. X53 Bus – Letter received from Jon Munslow who stated DCC would not propose to contract bus lay-by at Middlefield as it was considered the visibility along the road was adequate to ensure safety of pedestrians and the bus when at the stop.

10. Parish Maintenance Units – As nothing had been heard from DCC before or after the planned visit to the Parish in July, the Clerk was asked to send an e-mail to Highways Dept. to arrange a meeting with Andy Saunders.

11. Boundary Review – In response to Vice Chairman’s suggestion Chairman had e-mailed MEP, Neil Parish who had in turn forwarded on to Europe to ask for assistance.  Jim Knight had offered to be involved together with other MEPs.  The question was raised as to how this would be funded. Chairman to phone DAPTC.

12. Bridge No. 2 Church Lane – Clerk reported she had spoken to Mr Evans DCC Highways who had inspected the bridge and work was in hand to repair bridge and place railings at side to protect cars and pedestrians.

13. Padlocked Bridleway  -  Anita Saunders had told the Clerk this had been reported to the relevant authorities.

14. Safety Signs – Our letter had been passed from Jon Munslow to Dave Gillets but no response had yet been received.  Signs still missing.

15. Binnegar Hall – Clerk had spoken to EHO, Nick Parr who in turn had spoken to Mr Carnegie, Manager of Binnegar Hall and suggested Viridor empty the septic tank more frequently.  Manager realises there are problems and hope this will improve the problem.  Chairman to set up meeting at some stage with Mr Ng.

16. Roebuck Farm – Letter received from Alan Davies, PDC in reply to our letter to Enforcement Officer, Bill Jaye, who was absent from office due to illness.  This temporary application to station caravan was personal to Mr Wareham and valid until 14/11/05.  After this time he would be given one month to remove the caravan.  Notice could not be served on him as there was no forwarding address for Mr Wareham.  Reply also received from Traffic Commissioner in Bristol to say licence held by Rachael Richard and Jason Wareham had expired on 30th September 2004 and they had not applied to renew.

With respect to removal of caravan Malcolm Shakesby suggested we write to Mike Grime with copy to Paul Croft stating that the Parish Council had taken a responsible view and approach to this matter by advising them of the situation.  This caravan needed to be removed before somebody moved in as has happened on previous occasions.

17. Forest Forum – Agenda for meeting to be copied for Peter Burden.

18. Community Strategy Funding Application Form – Chairman had requested Word version to make submission for next round.

PLANNING APPLICATION

1. 6/2004/850 – Mr and Mrs J. Field, The Nave, St. Mary’s Church.

All agreed this would not be noticeable to other people so no objections from Council.  Clerk to inform Case Officer.

BUSINESS OF MEETING

1. County Councillor Report  -  Malcolm Shakesby reported he had had a meeting on September 13th with Duncan Innes, new director of Winfrith.  They had toured the area to give him a perspective on local problems.  There were problems with the Structure Plan which had now been ‘thrown out’ – Replacement Structure Plan now being prepared.  Regional Assemblies were being discussed at some length.  On October 6th he had attended a Planning Training Day.

2. Letter from DCC re Bournemouth, Dorset and Poole Waste Local Plan.  First Report Plan annotated to show proposed changes.  Leaflet re exhibitions to be held had been posted on notice boards and given to each Councillor.  Malcolm Shakesby suggested Councillors should attend if possible.  There was a need to focus on Binnegar Environmental Park and the MTB plant which is now to be located at Winfrith outside the south fence towards the east entrance.  If placed here Malcolm said this would have serious implications as it would be very open and in view.  There was an AONB opposite and a SSSI on the heath.  Response form by 11th November.

3. Letter from PDC re Licensing Act.  Any representations by 19th November.  Malcolm Shakesby said this was ongoing.  There are two businesses in East Stoke which would be involved, i.e. Stokeford Inn and Kemps.

4. Letter from PDC re Purbeck Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership Crime Audit. Questionnaire to be returned by 18th October.  Quick Survey given to Tib Axon and Sara Grayson for completion and to be returned by 1st November to DCC.

5. Letter from DEFRA re Clean Neighbourhood – Chairman to read.

6. Letter from PDC re Seminar on 3rd November at PDC re Chairmanship Skills.  Course led by David Webb of DAPTC.  Barry Quinn to attend.

7. Parish Newsletter – List of items to be included and those persons responsible for writing them.  Delivery with Hawkins questionnaire on 6th/7th November.

8. Annual Return – Received back from Auditor.  Conclusion of Audit Notice to be placed on notice board for 14 days together with 3 pages of Return.  Return presented to Council which was approved and accepted.

9. Michael Smith of Stoborough – E-mail received re West Holme Crossing incident November 2003.  Malcolm Shakesby confirmed he had written to Network Rail at time of incident together with Parish Council. Time had lapsed and no replies had been received.  Malcolm suggested it would be best to write to Tim Westwood of Strategic Rail Authority at DCC to ask for his help in progressing this matter.  Mrs Axon reported she had received a complaint from Mrs Wiltshire that she had recently noticed the barriers at the crossing were coming down only 20-30 seconds before the train crossed. This was confirmed by recent experience the Chairman at this crossing. Also it was noticed that trains were at times not blowing their whistles at crossings.  Clerk to e-mail Michael Smith with copy of letter and Malcolm Shakesby to take matter up with Tim Westwood.

10. Letter from Jim Knight re new location of office and questionnaire for completion on issues that we feel are important.

11. Letter from DCC re Dorset Waste Forum – Next meeting 30th November at Ferndown – Barry Quinn to try to attend with Peter and Sue Burden of Steering Committee.

12. Letter from Dorset Athletics re race May 2005 and possible closure of Puddletown Road for half a day.  Chairman suggested this be put in Spring Newsletter in April .  Fax copy of this letter to Peter Sills and Bere Regis Parish Council.  Also Clerk to make sure Arne Parish Council has copy of this letter.

13. Flood Warning Seminar – To be held Tuesday 12th October.  Peter and Sue Burden of Steering Committee would hopefully attend.

FINANCE

1. Baker Property Services  -  £285.00

2. S. Barrett – 3 months salary and expenses plus costs relating to Parish Plan

Steering Committee meetings  -  £500.88

Laminator for Steering Committee  -  £119.99

3. Second instalment of Precept received.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1. Chairman reported there had been inaccurate reporting by the Local Advertiser on the Congestion Charge.  Malcolm Shakesby confirmed that the Transportation document referred to was only produced for discussion to see what peoples’ views were.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

11th November

……………………………………




…………………...

Chairman







Date

